Public Transport

During the early 19th Century West Chobham had no public transport, it would not have been unusual for Westenders to walk to Woking, Chobham, Frimley, Bagshot or Ascot for business, work and shopping.  In the 1800s railways were  being developed rapidly and in 1864 a main line station opened at Brookwood.  In 1906 the construction of an electrified line from Woking to Bagshot was authorised but by 1910 none of the work had started and the scheme was forgotten.  By October 1918 the Bisley Camp Railway, built during the war was being used by Westenders.  The last to be heard of a railway line for West End was recorded in 1919 when the possibility of a light railway connecting West End to Woking was discussed.  

By October 1918 a bus service from West End to Woking was running once a week on Fridays leaving the Schools at 10.30 am.  By May 1922 the first regular bus service from Windsor to Woking, which passed through Chobham, West End and Horsell was established by the Thames Valley Traction Company.  Once established the bus caused unforeseen problems, firstly a great deal of dust was created on the unmade roads and secondly the trade in the village shops was reduced. In fact the vicar appealed for someone to write an article on ‘How to Help the Trade in our Village’.

By 1922 the Thames Valley buses had competition in West Chobham; from Mr. Jack Eggleton and Mr. A. G. Smith both operating similar services.  During the next few years The Aldershot & District bought out most of the small operators.  The Aldershot & District Bus Company merged with Thames Valley in 1972 and operated as Thames Valley & Aldershot Bus Company, [Alder Valley].  Later they were taken over by Arriva who operate the current service. 

Our local public transport has a history of almost a hundred years, starting from a once a week service in 1918 to the current four times an hour during weekdays and a lesser service at weekends.  Modern vehicles travel faster but journey times are now about the same as they were in 1918.

